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SUMMARY 
 
July has proved very exciting in terms of the Guild’s direction and momentum. A focus has been on how we 
can activate campus for Semester 2, hoping to restore campus culture to its former glory and create reasons 
for students to meet people and make friends outside of class. While I spent 2 weeks away on annual leave, 
Rashdina acted as President and her along with the exec made large inroads into a few of our larger projects. 
 
We meet Semester 2 with optimism and are hopeful for a very successful period ahead. 
  

MEETINGS ATTENDED  
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

4/07/22 Senate Meeting Confidential 

20/07/22 Academic Board Meeting Academic Board agenda mostly focused on 
highly specific approvals 

20/07/22 Student Consultative Meeting Included presentations from Campus 
Management and Blackstone on their 
projects + areas 

21/07/22 Q&A with ISD President Highly successful online Q&A offered an 
opportunity for us to meet students and 
address any concerns they had on entering 
university life.  

21/07/22 Mace Bearer Training Training for Mace-Bearing graduations 

24/07/22 Meeting Iknur Meeting with Iknur to discuss Enviro projects 
for semester 2 

25/07/22 June/July Volunteering Committee Monthly Meeting 

25/07/22 Governance Committee Meeting Monthly Meeting 

26/07/22 Mace Bearing Mace Bearing Graduation 

26/07/22 SRC Meeting Guild SRC Monthly Meeting 

26/07/22 Meeting with Envited Meeting with Startup to discuss potential 
future for events at UWA. 

 
 

PROJECT UPDATE 
 

Election Reform 

Complete. 
 

Student Project Board 

Project waiting for publishing 
 

Policy Tracker 

Complete 
 

Online Content 

Looking to drive a big marketing push going into Semester 2. 
 

NY Style Art 

Billboard up outside student services + facing oak lawn. Currently receiving submissions for first promo. 
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Tax Help Centre 

Completed. 
 

Research Hub 

Project Stalled.  
 

Stance Page 

Project Stalled. 
 

Night Lighting 

In timeline for campus security and campus management. 
 

Night-time Food Options 

On pause given currently struggling outlets. To be re-examined in 2023 
 

Bob Nicholson Room Renovations 

Completed 
 

Microbadging 

In process of creating proposals to get badging for Guild reps and club executives. 
 

Good Sammys 

Completed. 
 

Masterplan 

Underway with TRCB.  
 

Mental Health Framework 

Completed. 
 

Strategic Plan 

Waiting on results from All Student Survey. Will inform our strategic direction. 
 

Sports at the Tavern 

Proposals being created for Catering and Tavern Committee. 
 

Divestment 

Planning underway for Collegial Conversation before mid-sem break. Staff are onboard and planning is 
underway 
 

UDub Radio 

Launching August 5th 
 

UWA SLAC 

Student Legal Centre in collaboration with Blackstone society. Aiming for launch late to end august. 
 

Club Events alternative 

Early stages. Met with Envited to look at alternatives to Facebook events given students are using Facebook 
less and less – making it more difficult for clubs to engage and retain students 
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Campus Activation 

Working with Campus management to get improved seating + shaded areas on the lawns, including picnic 
blankets and moveable furniture. 
 

Academic Board Review  

Working with University to optimise academic board and make it a more well respected, functional body 
with higher engagement. 
 

Improved Activism through the Guild 

Working to improve the Guild’s engagement in important social issues through informing students and 
encouraging them to attend protests. 
 

13 Week Semesters 

Preparing case to university, but change would only be of effect from 2025 or later. 
 

Underpass Renovation 

Working with Convocation Council members to improve underpass. City of Perth have agreed to help, but 
now waiting for a response from Mainroads WA 
 
 

FINANCES 

 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 

None 
 
Regards,  

 
Amitabh Jeganathan 
109th Guild President 
president@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
July was a good month financially for the Guild, as reflected in the vendor reports. With the first month in 
a long time not bringing a considerable loss to the Guild’s bottom line. Additionally, the student legal advice 
centre is close to being underway, soon to be providing much needed legal advice for students that need 
it. Additionally, the mid-year budgets were revised slightly and sent through, and was designed in a way 
that doesn’t increase the seemingly ever-increasing deficit the Guild has found itself in. Actions are also 
being taken to bring the campus back to life in semester 2 and that should be playing out across the next 
few weeks. 
 
I urge everyone to stay financially responsible but use the money allocated to continue bringing people 
back onto campus.  
  
MEETINGS ATTENDED  
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  
11/07/22 Meeting with Adam – Guild Meeting 

Minutes    
Meeting regarding the SGM minutes and 
revisions regarding them. 

12/75/22 SLAC Guild Meeting  Discussing SLAC and how to best go about 
forming it under the guild / bringing it to life.    

13/07/22 SLAC & Tony & Guild Meeting   Discussing the operational running of SLAC 
with MD / Guild  

13/07/22 SLAC Budget Revision Meeting   Budget meeting to refine the SLAC budget  
19/07/22 UWA Guild x Jackson McDonald 

regarding SLAC 
Further meeting regarding SLAC and the 
legality of it  

20/07/22 Campus Activation Semester 2 x Guild 
Events 

Discussion regarding campus activation with 
Leigh 

21/07/22 Campus Activation Sem 2 x SOC x 
Welfare x Prisha Goel  

Further discussiong with more key stake 
holders for this. 

21/07/22 UWA Access Budget Meeting  Meeting with access regarding their budget 
concerns     

26/07/22 SRC Meeting  Strategic resources committee meeting   
 
 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 
 
Not Yet Started  
 
Nil  
 
In Progress 
 
Parking Improvements   
We have determined the best way forward is working alongside Trevor and Craig who are apart of 
University Parking group and are awaiting the formation of the Parking Reference Group. From there, we 
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will discuss improvements to parking that include introduction of online parking (i.e. similar to cellopark 
app), reallocation of underutilised bays and reallocation of red bays  after hours) 
  
Campus Activation Semester 2  
In collaboration with SOC, Welfare,Guild events and Prisha Goel, we are looking to hold regular events to 
help activate campus. Events include but not limited to bouncy castle, bubble soccer, free icecream. We 
are looking to partner with different clubs each week via SOC  to increase reach and ensure the most people 
benefit from this. We have created a list of event and hoping to start this in Week 3 or 4.  
  
Ongoing Club overdrafts 
Working with Guild Finance to chase up club overdrafts is unfortunately still ongoing from 2021. Emails 
have been sent out however with little success. We will be looking at alternative ways to chase up these 
clubs and close this chapter for good.  
 
Sponsorship Committee  
Our mission of getting better sponsors for UWA Guild & clubs  is underway. The sponsorship committee 
has been formed and a goal setting meeting took place. Aidan and I are still currently working on the Guild 
prospectus before we have a larger committee meeting to tackle the remaining tasks.  
 
Improvements to QE2 campus  
Looking to run a survey within the medical and dental school and see what improvements can be made to 
the student experience on these campuses. Hoping to introduce more shaded areas and longer outlet 
opening hours. Have contacted Caitlin in creating a survey and are in the process of developing the 
questions.   
 
Perth Wildcats x UWA Student Guild 
Looking to develop a working relationship with the Perth Wildcats, and hoping to bring them to campus on 
semester 2 to increase student engagement. Have had a few initial phone calls and meetings with wildcats 
executives and will be looking to solidify some plans for semester 2 very soon.  
 
Ceased 
 
Producing Financial Material (temporarily ceased) 
After discussions with the Guild Finance staff, we can confirm we are not allowed legally to produce 
financial material regarding SSAF. We will look at other means of increasing student’s financial literacy.  
 
Q-Pay Platform (Ceased) 
Over the last 1.5 months, conversations have been had with Q-Pay with the prospect of bringing them on 
as the official UWA Ticketing Platform. However, given the current financial situation, it is unlikely we will 
be progressing further with this and will be looking at alternatives.  
 
Completed  
 
Guild Presents Garden Party New End of Sem Guild Event 
With the project proposal approved, we are proud to announce the latest club committee exclusive event. 
This was  a cocktail night held at the grove, with drinks, food, entertainment and nice décor. It was a 
celebration and way to say “thank you” to clubs for making UWA what it is.   (see some of the graphics I 
have designed!).  
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Bob Nicholson Renovations 
Bob Nicholson Renovations are done. All the furniture has arrived and been built. The carpet has been 
cleaned and excess junk has been thrown away. Thank you to everyone for being so patient.  
 
Policy Tracker  
The policy tracker was created to keep the council accountable and help the public keep up to date with 
what’s happening. All the work has been done on my end and is now with Caitlin and the marketing team 
to get up on the website. In essence, this project is now wrapped up. 
 
“Better Guild Committee” Meetings Training 
The committee chair meeting took place on 22nd Tuesday Feb. We successfully upskilled all the committee 
chairs on how to run a Guild Committee efficiently and what their different responsibilities entail. Feedback 
from this meeting was positive and was described as useful.  
 
FINANCES 
 
N/A  
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 

• Guild Committee Chairs Upskilling  
• Policy Tracker Work Completed  (Awaiting upload onto website) 
• Successfully ran the first Guild Garden Party Event for UWA Clubs  
• SLAC Budget 

 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
ON-GOING ATTENDANCE 
 

Name 26.01.22 23.02.22 30.03.22 27.04.22 25.05.22 26.06.22 
Narendra G. ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ 
Tanisha Kothari  ✓ Proxied Apologies ✓ Apologies ✓ 
Aidan Mansfield ✓ Proxied ✓ Apologies ✓ Apologies 
Prisha Goel ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ 
Chloe Bryant . . ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ 
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Charlotte Kennedy ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ 
Saphire Carter Absent ✓ ✓ Apologies ✓ ✓ 
Iknur Virik ✓ ✓ ✓ Apologies Apologies Absent 
Maria Waters ✓ Proxied ✓ ✓ Proxied Apologies 
David Hallam . . ✓ Apologies ✓ ✓ 
Joeseph Kaddis Apologies ✓ ✓ Apologies Apologies Absent 
Max Beard ✓ Apologies ✓ ✓ ✓ Apologies 
Misha Riaz Absent ✓ Absent Apologies Apologies Absent 
Julia Anguinot ✓ Apologies ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ 
Daniel Roden ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ Absent 
Boni Riad Absent ✓ ✓ ✓ Apologies Absent 
Kaelin ABrahams . . . . ✓ Absent 
Geemal 
Jayawickrama 

✓ ✓ ✓ Apologies ✓ ✓ 

Rashdina Ramli Apologies ✓ ✓ Apologies ✓ ✓ 
Ethan Czar ✓ Apologies Apologies Apologies ✓ Apologies 
Robert Whitehurst ✓ ✓ Absent Absent ✓ ✓ 
Paris Javid ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ 
Adam Elyousef Apologies ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ 
Amira Nunn ✓ Apologies Apologies Apologies ✓  
Amitabh Jeganathan ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ Apologies 
Dana Fung ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ 
Jak Beard ✓ Proxied ✓ ✓ Proxied Absent 
Louis Cheng  ✓ ✓ Absent Absent Absent Absent 
Melani De Alwis ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ 
Nicole Mcewen Apologies ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ Proxied 
Natasha Nicole Apologies ✓ ✓ ✓ Proxied Proxied 
Catherine 
Cheeseman  

Apologies ✓ ✓ Apologies Proxied Proxied 

 
Regards,  
 
 
Narendra Gammanpila 
109th General Secretary 
secretary@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
July has been busy with the start of the new semester, This month  I started working on a personal 
project that I have been looking forward to: an art exhibition! While I am still in the planning process I am 
excited to provide more updates and watch it come to life! Have a good Semester 2!   
 
  

MEETINGS ATTENDED  
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

13/07/2022 SCWG Pre-Meeting Proxying for Ami during annual leave – 
setting agenda for SCWG meeting 

13/07/2022 Student Wellbeing Monthly Meeting Proxying for Ami during annual leave – 
Meeting with Welfare Officer and UWA staff 

21/07/2022 Project Planning Meeting with Leigh Meeting with Leigh to consult on event 
planning and discussing  

25/07/2022 Governance Committee Monthly Meeting Monthly Governance Meeting 

26/07/2022 Strategic Resources Committee Monthly 
Meeting 

Monthly meeting with directors and 
committee 

27/07/2022 Student Equity and Participation Working 
Group Meeting 

Monthly meeting with the SEPWG to discuss 
student equity on campus and new updates 
from members 

 

PROJECT UPDATE 
Art Exhibition Project 

• Met with Leigh to discuss details of project regarding potential venue, tentative dates etc. 

• Will soon be contacting with people that could potentially collaborate on this 

• If you happen to know anyone involved in the arts that may be interested- let me know! 
 

FINANCES 
N/A 
 

ACHIEVEMENTS 
N/A 
 

DISCUSSION POINTS 
N/A 
 
Best regards, 
 
Rashdina Ayeesha Ramli 
109th Chair of Guild Council 
chair@guild.uwa.edu.au 
 
GUILD COUNCIL REPORT JULY 
27/07/2022 

mailto:chair@guild.uwa.edu.au
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SUMMARY 
 
This month was incredibly busy for the Access Department. We have been working very hard on our 
projects, including Auslan Classes Program, Wellbeing Volunteering Program and the Anti-Vaping 
Campaign. Access Week is fast approaching so our committee has been working hard to ensure the events 
they oversee will be a success. We have also been planning events such as Guild on the Green as well as 
our collaboration event with Science Union. 
  

MEETINGS ATTENDED  
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

29/06/2022 Equity and Diversity Meeting  In this meeting, each department gave an 
update on where their projects pertaining to 
equity and diversity are at. The Access 
Department gave an update on our projects 
and also asked for advice on how we can get 
the university to respond and help with the 
issue of Access UWA Students’ Voting Rights. 
Dana also brought up the issue of the 
structure of the Master of Clinical 
Neuropsychology and Doctor of Philosophy 
course and how the course overloads 
students with work. We discussed how we 
can get help changing the structure of the 
course. 

30/06/2022 UniAccess x Access Department meeting This meeting was with Liz and Hayley from 
UniAccess. We discussed business cases for 
several projects, the issues with the Master 
of Clinical Neuropsychology course and what 
options we have to suggest changes to the 
course, and touched on the progress of the 
Accessibility Audit of UWA.  UniAccess 
discussed the obstacle report of UWA, which 
they will send to our department to read 
through and they had asked if we have a 
student in mind who could speak on the 
impact of covid on their education.  

05/07/2022 Meeting with Jenna (OCM of the Access 
Department) 

This meeting with Jenna was to continue our 
work with WA for a Human Rights Act and to 
discuss a potential event we could do with 
them.  

06/07/2022 TLR Student Reference Group  This meeting consisted of Patricia giving us a 
progress update, specifically an update on 
service uptake for quarter 2, and wellbeing 
engagement activities. Most of the meeting 
was in the discussion of TLR pop-up spaces, 
the location and time; staffing requirements; 
wellbeing activities and consent, privacy and 
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confidentiality required to run them. We 
ended the meeting with a brief chat about 
the theme weeks coming up in semester 2 
and how TLR could help. 

09/07/2022 Access Department Committee Bonding Our committee got together to bond over 
some pizza in the Access Department room. 
We wrote letters to our future selves and 
tried out our planned Guild on the Green 
activity of decorating coasters. We had a 
fantastic time! 

12/07/2022 Dana and HPU Dana met with Kasey to discuss the Fit for 
Study Program. Access was hoping to get an 
outreach stall at Access Week, but the 
program has been dissolved into HPU. 
However, we will be getting them to do a 
sleep intervention stall.  

12/07/2022 AIESEC and Access Melani and Dana met with Kylie from AISEC 
to discuss our participation in their Youth 
Speak Forum.  

12/07/2022 Access International Representatives Melani met with our International 
Representatives to discuss projects and 
events, especially for Access Week. After a 
lengthy discussion, a stigma prevention 
workshop will be held in Access Week.   

14/07/2022 Meeting with Events Director This meeting with Isabella was to go over the 
EMPs for Access Week and to plan our 
activity for Guild on the Green. 

21/07/2022 Meeting with Narendra  Melani and Dana met with Narendra to 
discuss a reshuffling of Guild funds to help 
hold Auslan classes. Narendra helped us with 
what to do and how we should go about 
starting the program and ensuring its 
longevity.  

23/07/2022 Access Committee Meeting We held a whole committee meeting to 
discuss Access Week and to give updates on 
projects.  

25/07/2022 Meeting with Iknur Virik Melani presented the logistics and costs of 
Auslan classes. Iknur has generously agreed 
to look over her budget and see if she could 
cover some of the costs.  

25/07/2022 Meeting with Max Beard Dana discussed with Max the logistics and 
costs of running Auslan classes this 
semester. Max is eager for PSA to get 
involved and thus, has agreed to cover some 
of the costs. Max suggested meeting with 
Kate (Equity Officer) to further the project 
and will get in contact with Tim Colmer 
about funds.   
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PROJECT UPDATE 
 

Guild on the Green  
Guild on the Green was a great success! Our department made a little Mindfulness through Art stall where 
people can learn more information about us and take 10 minutes out of their busy schedule to sit down 
and decorate some rocks and coasters with us. We had a lot of engagement with this stall, where people 
were sitting down, chatting, and making friends! We had at least sixty people come down to our stall and 
engage with the activity so we will keep continuing with accessible Mindfulness through Art sessions like 
this. 
 

Access Week  
Our committee has been working tirelessly on Access Week. EMPs are in progress for all of our events, and 
we are currently securing speakers, venues et cetera.  
 

Anti-Vaping Campaign  
Dana has been heading this project. So far, the University has agreed to update the website, but no progress 
has been made in that aspect. This issue has also been conveyed to HPU and per their suggestion, it will be 
brought up in the Safer Communities Working Group. Moreover, Dana is awaiting a response from the 
Minderoo Foundation as they already have a campaign on this issue and have worked extensively in the 
Eastern States’ campaigns.  
 

Auslan Classes  
We believe that it has been long overdue in having an Auslan program at UWA, especially as an educational 
institution. The UWA Student Guild has developed one of the best campus cultures in Australia. What lacks 
in our campus culture is the inclusivity and active participation of people from the Access community, 
especially students who are hard of hearing. 
 
This program would aim to teach UWA students Auslan and for them to actively use what they have learnt 
in events, stalls and programs but to also teach other UWA students.  
There are also many students who are hard of hearing but never had the chance to learn Auslan. They will 
be prioritised to learn Auslan under our program as they have lived experience and cultural understanding 
of the community which is valuable.  
This program will open up career possibilities for students who are both hearing and hard of hearing. 
 
Access Plus’ WA Deaf Society have a Basic and Intermediate Auslan course. In this semester we are looking 
to run basic Auslan classes first and introduce the intermediate Auslan course in Semester 1 of 2023. An 
Auslan Program Director position will be introduced to the Access Department, so there is a dedicated 
person who will ensure the sustainability as well as the funding, and coordination of this program 
continues. 
 
The Auslan course will be run over 8 weeks (2 hours per week) and includes Deaf Awareness Training (which 
usually costs $495 by itself). The Access Department will also run practice sessions for 2 hours per week so 
the students involved in the program may practice what they have learnt for the week. 
 

Access Wellbeing Volunteers 
Our campaigns director, Jit, and Melani have been working hard on creating a new position within the 
Wellbeings Volunteer group. This position will be held by an existing member of the group. They will be 
provided with disability first aid training to upskill themselves and to create a more understanding 
environment at major Guild events. Melani, Dana, and Jit will be meeting with Clare and Sarah-Kate from 
Guild Volunteering to fine tune the program and publish the applications for this position. We are incredibly 
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grateful to Jenny Ophel and Tony Goodman who agreed to fund the training of our Wellbeing Volunteers 
for Semester 2. Thank you very much, Jenny and Tony! 
 

Fresher Representative and Ordinary Committee Member applications  
Since the end of Semester One, two of our directors have graduated from university and we had to say 
goodbye to them. We thank them for the great work they had done and their time with the Access 
Department has been invaluable. We now have two new directors who had stepped up from their OCM 
roles in our committee.   

 

We also released the Ordinary Committee Member and Fresher Representative applications on the 14th of 
July, so we are looking forward to welcoming some new members to our committee soon! 
 

‘SU x Access // Education1001: UAAP, Spec Con and More’ Event  
Science Union and our department had planned this event to educate students to learn more about their 
rights and the range of support available. 
We specifically covered the rights of the students, a step-by-step guide of Special Consideration, a step-
by-step guide to applying for University Academic Adjustment Plans (UAAP), a step-by-step guide to 
academic reviews and appeals and a list of wellbeing services available on campus and off campus. This 
collaboration was planned to be held later in the semester, however, we had to move it forward due to 
scheduling difficulties. To improve engagement, we will try and establish a date earlier so there’s 
adequate time to advertise. Overall, it was a great event, and we thank Science Union for this 
collaboration! 
 

Medical Waste Bins  
We are awaiting the university’s update on this situation. 
 

Access UWA Students’ Voting Rights  
It has been difficult getting in touch with the university about this issue. I have reached out to Donald 
Mwathi who is the executive assistant of the university secretariat and let them know about the inquiries 
we send through. 
 

Accessibility of GAMSAT and Student Entitlement Legislation  
Georgie McDaid and our department have been in communication about bringing these topics up in an 
upcoming meeting with other disability office bearers. We are hoping to start a national campaign for both 
issues if we can’t get them resolved in other ways.  
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FINANCES 
 

 
ACHIEVEMENTS 

• Organised and revamped the Access Department Room for student use  
• Presented to incoming students in Bilya Marlee  
• Completed Science Union Fresher Handbook Access Services Page  
• Participated in a McCusker Intern’s video for UniAccess to promote their service  
• Wrote a piece for the UniAccess weekly email for week 7 to promote the Access Department  
• Successful online campaign for Purple Day –26thof March (Epilepsy Awareness Day)  
• Presented Event Inclusivity and Accessibility training to Club and FACSOC executives in the  
        months of January, February, March, and April, July so far  
• Spoke at a Man Up x Radiant Event called ‘A Conversation for Men About Gender Equality’  
• Successfully ran the ‘Stuff Your Parents Never Taught You About Sex’ Workshop  
• Successfully ran the ‘Science Union x Access Department Accessible Science’ Event  
• Presented to high school students about promoting accessibility as student leaders at the Young 
Leader’s Council Event  
• Created a video to show students how to get to the Access Room  
• Ran a successful campaign and event for World Blood Donor Day  
• Spoke at a rally for the full reproductive rights of people and highlighted the impact restrictive 
laws have on people with disabilities.  
• Ran an educational workshop on student’s rights, special consideration, academic reviews and 
appeals as well as UAAPs 

  
 

DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
      N/A 
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Kind Regards,  
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SUMMARY 
 
It has been an exciting month for Education Council. We have been busy preparing for Semester 2 and our 
time has been dominated by events, initiatives and programs that occur only once a year. My main focuses 
have been to: 

1) Attend the National Union of Students Education Conference (EdCon) 
2) Plan for the National Day of Action on Climate Friday 5th August 
3) Deal with ongoing appeals and complaints regarding units from Semester 1 
4) Create a plan and schedule for Semester 2 

 
I have included the workshops I attended at EdCon. I was not able to attend all of them as most workshops 
ran in sessions of three. I have included a summary of each workshop below.  
 

MEETINGS AND EVENTS ATTENDED  
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

30/06/22 Academic Quality and Standards 
Meeting 

Most notably, looked at new admission 
process for Aquinas students taking extra 
courses. 

1/07/22 Resolving Complaints (Computer 
Science) 

 

1/07/22 Resolving Complaints (Scholarship 
Application) 

 

5/07/22 UWA Teaching Awards Met with Rebecca to bring Guild Teaching 
Awards into the UWA schedule. 

6/07/22 Meeting with Ed Treasurer Discussed EdCon and other administrative 
issues. 

10/07/22 Meeting with NUS Ed Officer It was great to finally meet Luc in person 
20/07/22 Student Consultative Committee Discussed Guild CLC and the initiatives 

being run by campus management.  

21/07/22 NDA Planning  Planned the protest with student 
representatives from UWA and Curtin 
Guilds. 

26/07/22 Meeting with EAN Coordinator  Creating and buying materials for the NDA. 

26/07/22 Meeting with Ed Treasurer Planning for round 2 of SPG funding. 

 

NUS EdCon 
Date Workshop Content 

11/07/22 Uluru Statement from the Heart Indigenous activists don’t feel that the 
Uluru Statement from the Heart. Activists 
don’t feel that a treaty will work if it is 
introduced by the Federal Government. 
They do not see Land Councils as a method 
for promoting justice. Advocating for a new 
constitution for Multicultural Australia.  

11/07/22 I can’t afford lettuce: responding to the 
cost-of-living crisis 

NUS ought to challenge the Federal 
Government consistently. Must follow in the 
footsteps of the public sector strikes. 
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11/07/22 Education Strategy and Vision Debated methods for creating change. 

11/07/22 How to Revive Student Unions Outlined methods for dealing with crisis at 
individual student unions. 

11/07/22 Student Partnership Agreements Outlined ways that SPAs have gone wrong 
at universities over east. 

11/07/22 Liberal Politics in the Student Left  Good outline of how ‘scab unions’ 
(toothless unions that are created by the 
university to reduce funding to other 
unions) have been created at University of 
Sydney. 

11/07/22 Gendered Violence and Consent Culture  NUS looking to rank universities on their 
response to sexual violence on campus. 

12/07/22 NTEU Strikes and Student Solidarity 
Organising 

Great overview of the strikes at University 
of Sydney. 52% of workers at the university 
are casual. Pickets were an effective 
method for getting the university 
management to listen 

12/07/22 Why Unions Matter: Perspectives from 
the rank and file 

Great to hear from fire, rail and nurses 
unions on the public sector strikes 
happening in their industries. 

12/07/22 Housing Now: Why we should organise 
tenant’s unions and fight for public 
housing 

Debated about the strategy for ensuring 
more equitable housing. 

12/07/22 How to defeat scab unions 101 Great example of student unions fighting 
scab management process. 

12/07/22 Duty of Care Essentially showed that New Zealand has 
far more equitable advocacy than Australia. 
Great lessons to learn from across the 
border. 

13/07/22 Climate Organising  Organised National Day of Action on 
Climate. 

13/07/22 The Green Bans Lessons in direct action from BLF. Organised 
strikes to protect public housing and urban 
parks. 

13/07/22 Education for Liberation Talked about the book ‘Pedagogy of the 
Oppressed’ and its relevance to education 
today. 

13/07/22 Student Unions and the fight for refugee 
with the Tamil Refugee Council 

Inspiring stories of activism to secure safety 
for Tamil refugees. 

13/07/22 Student Poverty: A Clusterfuck of 
Government Design 

Aiming to reduce the age of independence 
from 22 which is far too high. 

 
 

PROJECT UPDATE 
 
Fringe Week Ed Participation  
 Education Council to organise a panel discussion regarding cuts to the university and how this has 
impacted staff and students.  
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Creating an online portal for student x club interaction (DISCONTINUED) 
 UEC have proposed that we develop an online space for students which is separate from social 
media platforms. UWA IT is somewhat onboard and would like to see a proposal. This matter will be taken 
to the postponed Education Council for further investigation. 
 
National Day of Action for Climate 
 Friday August 5th the NUS will be holding protests across Australia. In consultation with CAN, EAN 
and other groups, we have organised to protest at Forrest Place with a focus on the Scarborough Gas 
Project which will have massive negative consequences for the WA environment. 
 
 

FINANCES 
 

 
 

ACHIEVEMENTS 
• Stood in solidarity with Adelaide SRC President. Covered the cost of SRC materials at the request of Guild 

Council. 

• Restarted the Class Rep System. 

• Conducted Education Council by-election. 

• Allocated First Round Base Funding 

• Allocated First Round SPG Funding 

• Achieved consensus regarding student participation in BOS meetings 

• Created the Western Australian Guild Network 
• Reformed SCC meetings to be more structured  

• Streamlined SPG funding through Guild website 
 

DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
N/A 
 
 
Kind Regards,  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David Hallam 
109th UWA STUDENT GUILD 
Education Council President 
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ed@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY

We have held Committee meetings to bring everyone back together on the same page for Semester 2,
and we are recruiting for new positions as well. We are working on new initiatives with the CaLD
Working Group and the UWA Medical Centre, and resuming other projects such as the ‘You Can’t Ask
That!’ video series.

MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date Meeting Purpose

30/06/2022 Dana, Melani Access Week collaboration

04/07/2022 Geemal Sri Lanka fundraiser idea generation

11/07/2022 WAUC representatives Ethno x WAUC collaboration for increasing
intersectionality in the consulting sphere at
UWA

11/07/2022 Narendra Minutes discussion w/Adam

12/07/2022 Co-Officer meeting Scheduled meeting for Semester 2 plans

17/07/2022 Ethno Committee Planning for upcoming events in Semester
2

PROJECT UPDATES

YCAT! Video Series

The ‘You Can’t Ask That!’ video series is a project where a certain group of individuals from the same cultural
group/ethnicity/religion are asked questions that students usually would not ask a person belonging to that
group, and this helps break down the stigma and perception of certain groups. It is an informative platform
where students can learn from others and educate themselves on topics they may not have come across
otherwise. We have filmed with the Pakistani Society and the Filipino-Australian Society so far. Next up is the
Sri-Lankan Australian Youth Association.

Community Catch-ups

We are looking to host engaging catch-ups with the CaLD community to hear about issues they are passionate
about, whether it’s their stigmas surrounding their cultural backgrounds or a global issue they are passionate
about. We have reached out to every cultural Club on campus to gauge their interest in collaborating for such
events. So far, we have met with the Malaysian Cultural Society, the Italian Club, the Greek Club, the Persian Club,
the Palestinian Cultural Society, and a Guild Department, WASAC. We look to continue this initiative in the
coming weeks.

Cultural Calendar

We are working on creating an online cultural calendar, containing a spread of all the cultural and religious dates
that represent the diversity of students we have on campus. Several holidays were removed from the Guild diary,
so we thought it would be appropriate to continue providing students with a platform to celebrate and
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acknowledge their holidays. This will be posted on the Guild website in an accessible portal too after consulting
with Caitlin.

Medical Centre Document Translation

This project has sprung from our monthly CaLD WG meetings, where we will work alongside staff from the WG and
the Medical Centre to translate some documents for patients who speak English as a second language.

Social Media Advocacy

This has been posted all year with issues from around the world such as Venezuela, and we will be covering the
economic crisis in Sri Lanka next.

FINANCES

Sorting with Guild Finance since expenses are not appearing on Netsuite

ACHIEVEMENTS

Reflecting on Semester 1:

● Hosted an Open-Air Iftaar for all students on Riley Oval (~150 attendees)
● Fostered a positive working relationship with the UWA CaLD WG
● Advocated for global crises happening around the world on our socials
● Raised $690 for refugees at the ‘Refugee Relief Fundraiser’
● Advocated successfully for a physical safe space for CaLD students
● Hosting the European Film Festival w/4 cultural clubs
● Positioned the Guild to maintain its pro-Palestine stance, continuing efforts from the year prior
● Stalls for Harmony Week, Global Village, Screw Week
● Plans to tackle WA’s lack of a human rights act with other departments
● ‘You Can’t Ask That!’ video series with PakSoc & Fil-Aus

Moving forward:

● Expanding the Ethnocultural Committee and initiating more projects

DISCUSSION POINTS

Submit any cultural/religious holidays relevant to you below:
https://forms.gle/5RxfMBbkFPbmsujx7

Regards,

Adam Elyousef
109th Ethnocultural Co-Officer
ethnocultural@guild.uwa.edu.au

Amira Nunn
109th Ethnocultural Co-Officer
ethnocultural@guild.uwa.edu.au
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SUMMARY 
 
 
  

MEETINGS ATTENDED  
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

11/07/2022 ISD OB Meeting  
 

Monthly catch up with OB team. Discussed 
about sem 2 plans.   

18/07/2022 International Information Session 
and Q&A session   

 

Welcomed all international students  
alongside the international student support 
staff.  

19/07/2022 Meeting with BoxedbyBotak and the 
Guild 

Met up with the Boxed by Botak CEO and 
Jack to discuss bringing better halal food 
options to guild cafes.  

20/07/2022 Student Consultative Committee  

25/07/2022 ISD Exec Meeting  Weekly catch up with OB team. Discussed 
about sem 2 plans.   

 
 

PROJECT UPDATE 
 

International Student Fest 
The team is planning its main welcome event for international students. The plans are to have it at the Octagon 
Theatre and organise few activities for new students to get to know each other.  
 

Sri Lankan Fundraiser 
As discussed in the last council, ISD will be hosting a fundraiser next week on campus to raise money for the situation 
in Sri Lanka. Ethnocultural department will be helping us in terms of manpower and other help. 
 
Club Carnival 
ISD will be having a stall at club carnival.  
 
Bringing better Halal food options to campus 
A project the Chair of Council and ISD is currently working on. Boxed by Botak got a large of variety of high quality 
halal meals, including Nasi Lamek, Biriyani and Fried Rice. Spoke with Jack and Gus and we agreed to give them a 
trail run soon. More updates on this will be on next month’s report.  

 
Fresher Handbook  
Fresher handbook was a success. Was sent out to all international students by mail during O-WEEK.  
 

FINANCES 
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ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

• Lighthouse was published and given out to students at Guild on the Green.  

• 150 welfare packs made, planning to give out at Guild on the Green.  

• Hired 15 OCMs and more will be hired during the semester.  

• Created an ISD Instagram Story Filter.  

• Having an attendance of 82 people at our first event of the year.  

• The series of infographics was well received by the students  

• A high number of collaborations with different UWA.   

• The Lighthouse sold out during O- Week. An online version is available now.   

• All 150 Welfare packs given out during O- Week.   

• 3.7% increase in social media followers.   

• Securing fee extensions from the University for Sri Lankan international students who are facing financial 

difficulties.  

• Secured a sponsorship of $2000 from Kingsbridge Australia. 

• A successful collaboration with UWA Sports. 

• Organising the first ever ISD Cocktail night.  

• Visited the college row with ISS.  

• Advocated for the betterment of Sri Lankan students on campus.  

• Secured a deal with Employi.  

• Successfully organised a migration seminar with Kings Bridge Australia.  
 

DISCUSSION POINTS 
 

Insert discussion points here 
 
Regards,  
 
 
 
Geemal Jayawickrama 
2022 ISD President 
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Isd@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
Allocated as OCM social media for the sports department. My work with the Catering and Tavern Committee 
continues with a purpose now to receive feedback from students and gauge their interests/needs in order 
to plan for changes or improvements.  
  

MEETINGS ATTENDED  
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

18/05/2022 Social Sports (Futsal)  Prepared sausage sizzles for participants 
25/05/2022 Social Sports (Indigenous games)  Prepared sausage sizzles for participants 

25/07/2022 C&T informal meeting  Discuss and planning for upcoming meeting 

   

   
   

 
 

PROJECT UPDATE 
 

Project name 
 

Improve parking on campus: In Progress 
 
In pursuit to develop a parking app, funded by UWA, to renew current parking policies for students.  
 
Planning for new ideas/projects: In Progress 
 
 

FINANCES 
 
N/A 
 

ACHIEVEMENTS 
 
N/A 
 

DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
N/A 
 
 
Regards,  
 
 
Boni Riad 
109th Ordinary Guild Councillor 
abanoub.riad22@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
This month, I have been very busy preparing for UDUB Radio’s launch, which will officially happen on the 5th 
of August. I have also been working on Tenancy matters. 
  

MEETINGS ATTENDED 

 

Date Meeting Purpose 

Throughout 
the months 
since April 
report 

Correspondence with Pelican 
Discussing collaboration opportunities, how 
our publications will work together, and an 
FAQ article about UDUB 

29/6/2022 Meeting with Xander 
Collaboratively redesigning the UDUB Radio 
logo 

4/7/2022 Email correspondence with Caitlin 
Checking over APRA AMCOS and PPCA 
license application forms 

4/7/2022 
Email correspondence with Kelvin and 
Amitabh 

Discussing authorised key holders for the 
UDUB studio, and outlining software 
requirements and emails to be set up  

6/7/2022 
Meeting with Tony, Kelvin, Xander, 
Caitlin, Sapphire and Jak 

Discussing launch plan for UDUB, setting 
dates, delegating tasks, strategic planning 

12/7/2022 Meeting with Fernanda 
Getting authorisation to use the Guild 
credit card to order supplies and 
furnishings for UDUB 

18/7/2022 Meeting with Sapphire, Jak, and CJ 
Discussing plans for UDUB launch party, 
collaborating with the Banana Social Back 
to Uni Party at the Tav 

26/7/2022 Meeting with UDUB Committee 

Updating committee members on launch 
stages, strategic planning, discussing launch 
party, music curation, radio 
imaging/branding, committee bonding 

 

PROJECT UPDATE 
 

UDUB Radio 
I am very pleased to report that almost everything is in place for UDUB Radio to fully launch next week! In 
the last month I have been working hard to get everything in place for the Station to be fully operational 
including ordering furniture, décor, equipment, etc. for our studio, building the furniture and setting up 
the workspace, as well as organising and paying for our music licenses and software subscriptions, setting 
up emails, having the necessary programs installed on the studio computer, and setting up workflows. The 
station website is operational, and the station is already streaming music (albeit privately, as we are still 
waiting on confirmation from one of the licensing bodies). 
 

Tenancy 
This month, and in the months since my last report, I have been further working on optimising and 
streamlining Tenancy processes. While still in the planning stages, I believe this update to the Tenancy 
process will be invaluable in saving time and stress for both the Tenancy Committee and our clubs and 
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societies. The Tenancy Committee has also welcomed two new members, Emerald Aindow (President of 
UniGames) as the Executive Officer, and Surina Sohal (Societies Council VP) as an Ordinary Committee 
Member. I’m excited to see what our new members will bring to the committee! I have also been working 
with Jak and the SOC Committee in order to secure funding and support for undergoing maintenance on 
some critical and long overdue issues in Cameron Hall, and I will provide updates and further information 
on these efforts in my next report. 
 

ACHIEVEMENTS 

 

• Managed to get everything in place for UDUB’s full launch on the 5th of August! 

• Set up most of the furnishings and décor in the new UDUB studio. 

• Worked on branding, events, technology, strategic planning, etc. for UDUB radio with Guild staff 

• Gained two new Tenancy Committee members. 
 
 
 
Regards, 

 
  
  

Charlotte Kennedy 
109th Ordinary Guild Councillor 
charlotte.kennedy22@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
After taking a break in June, the PAC Committee has resumed planning  for our upcoming theme weeks this 
semester. Our main focus has been on Fringe Week, but we are also providing minor input for Spring Feast. 
Additionally, we are currently seeking new sponsorship opportunities as well as more Guild Department and 
UWA Club collaborations.    
  

MEETINGS ATTENDED  
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

7/7/22 PAC President x Guild Events  Spring Feast and Fringe Week discussion 

8/7/22 PAC President x Guild Marketing  Fringe Week digital marketing plan 
12/7/22 PAC President x Guild Marketing   Fringe Week content creation  

14/7/22 PAC Committee Meeting  Semester two event planning  

25/7/22 Volunteering Committee Meeting  June/July VC Update  
 

PROJECT UPDATE 
 

Spring Feast  
- Attended a brief meeting to discuss handing over responsibilities from the previous Spring Feast 
organisers, Multicultural Week (MCW). 
- Provided event planning input including catering, performances and UWA Club collaborations. 

Fringe Festival  
- Revised expression of interest forms for Club/Performance collaborations to enable the PAC 
Committee to track all relevant stakeholders efficiently. 
- Working closely with the Guild Marketing and Events team to ensure all tasks are completed in 
line with Guild policies.  
- Planning collaborations with Guild Volunteering to help our Crafts and Logistics Subcommittees. 
 

FINANCES 

 

ACHIEVEMENTS 
• Successfully reviewed all Theme Weeks ran in Semester One, pointing out key efficiencies/inefficiencies 

• Remained within our allocated budget  

DISCUSSION POINTS 
 

No points of discussion to be raised.  
Regards,  
 
Maria Waters 
109th Public Affairs Council President  
pac@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
July has been an encouraging reset for our Department and its future. Coming out of the Winter Break, 3 
months of often-arduous renovations into the Pride Common Room has been rewarded with a gorgeous 
room and a grateful student body. Planning involving Pride executive and committee has eventuated in a 
semester with bi-weekly large events planned, numerous smaller events in between and cementation of role 
responsibilities. Lastly, preparations for Pride elections and thorough hand-over plans have began. 
 
MEETINGS ATTENDED  
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

18/07 Kelvin Lee  
 
 

Cordial discussion on Pride’s contribution to 
recent orders of public safety & clearance within 
the Guild Building.  

18/07 Xander Sinclair Confirmed Outspoken’s schedule and release by 
Week 7. Discussed preferences and tied up loose 
strings regarding the ongoing process for the 
magazine. 

20/07 Michael Johnson, Simone Meyer & Pepita 
Smyth 

Introduction between the university’s new 
LGBTQI+ Communications Advisor and Pride. 
Discussed collabortive communications plan 
between Pride, the Health Promotion Unit and 
Students Communication. 

21/07 Committee Bonding/Meeting First committee meet-up post-semester one. 
Productively discussed committee’s role within 
the next semester, the plan for the Department 
and the events we’ll be definitively running. 

 
 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 

• Camp-Camp has been confirmed for Week 3, with ticket sales beginning within the first week of semester 
• Pride Quiz Night has been confirmed for Week 5. Discussions ongoing over venue hire 
• Pride Week has been delayed to Week 7, with Outspoken’s schedule re-confirmed, and a collaboration with 

Photography Society confirmed 
• Inter-University Pride event for Pride Week has began its planning phase 

 
FINANCES 
 
Thorough expenditure report will also be included in next month’s report, as most expenses are still pending 
following the final phase of the Pride Room’s renovation.   
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 

• Pride Room renovations and opening complete 
• Committee role distributions comprehensively started 
• The newest member of committee, Mia Fraser, was introduced to the Department 
• Camp-Camp dates & venue confirmed 
• O-Day & College Introductions worked spectacularly 
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DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
N/A 
 
 
Regards, 
                                                                                   

 
Paris Javid                                                                                        Kaelin Abrahams 
109th Co-Pride Officer                                                                    109th Co-Pride Officer 
pride@guild.uwa.edu.au                                                              pride@guild.uwa.edu.au  

mailto:pride@guild.uwa.edu.au
mailto:pride@guild.uwa.edu.au
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SUMMARY  
  
This month my main achievement was the completion of a website proposal ‘The Wellbeing Hub’ 
wherein UWA students can be linked to every other online service available on campus. It is exciting to 
see that the new election regulations have been passed through senate and will be seen through for 
this year’s guild elections. Finally, I look forward to starting several new projects this semester including 
a welfare festival every Tuesday on Oak Lawn where students can participate in welfare related 
activities.  

  
MEETINGS ATTENDED   
  
  
Date  Meeting  Purpose   
01/07/2022  Caitlin MacPhail   Finalising content for ‘Wellbeing Hub’   
21/07/2022  Jak Beard  Discussion around welfare activities on 

campus  
29/03/2022  Governance committee  Governance issues  
  
  
PROJECT UPDATE  
   
 
3.1. Electoral Reform  
  
The final proposed changes to election culture have been passed through all relevant committees and 
will be seen through at this years elections   

 
3.2 UWA student support services website   
 
The webpage has been completed and is now available for students to access.  
 



3.3 Welfare activities on campus  
Ideas for activities has been brainstormed and approximate budget for each activity has been calculated   

  
FINANCES  
  
  
ACHIEVEMENTS  
  

1. Changes to election culture were passed through senate and have been approved for this years elections  
2. The Wellbeing hub page has been completed and is now available for students to access  

  
DISCUSSION POINTS  
  
  
Regards,   
Prisha Goel  
Ordinary Guild Councillor   
prisha.goel22@guild.uwa.edu.au  
  
 



 

 

 
  

MAY 2022 



POSTGRADUATES STUDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
The University of Western Australia 

M300, 35 Stirling Highway | Crawley, WA  6009  

www.uwastuentguild.com/about/departments/psa  
Facebook & Instagram: @uwapsa 
 

   2 

Max Beard - PSA PRESIDENT 
GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 

27/07/2022 

  
SUMMARY 
 
 
Over May and June, the PSA was focused on preparing delivering support to postgraduate 
students through our funding of postgraduate workshops and grants. It was decided by the 
committee to postpone our monthly networking event, the PSA Connect, until June 16th to 
allow a majority of postgraduate coursework students to complete exams prior to the event. 
Given the easing of recent Covid-19 restrictions, the committee is excited at the prospect of 
hosting more students, as the previous PSA Connect reached capacity early in the event, 
subsequently leaving students queued up for extended periods of time. PSA is continuing to 
minimise its environmental impact created by ensuring sufficient recycling facilities are 
present. 
 
The Committee is continuing to develop its plan surrounding the end of year ball to be held at 
the University Club of Western Australia and is currently in talks to finalise preparations. 
 
 
 
 

PROJECT UPDATES 

University Club x PSA 
The PSA Executive have been participating in ongoing discussions with the University Club of 
Western Australia regarding some exciting new collaborations targeted towards postgraduate 
students. We hope to be able to announce these within the not-too-distant future once details 
are finalised.  
 
PSA also worked with University Club to hold a ‘welcome to UWA’ event for postgraduates 
starting in semester 2 where the PSA committee was able to engage and assist postgrads. 
 
 
PSA Connect 

Held its monthly networking event, the PSA Connect on 16th of July at the UWA Tavern. 
Had a very high turn out of around 250-300 postgraduate students. Went over the 
original budget due to the higher turnout, however due to us not running a connect for 
the month of June we are traveling on track for our events budget. 

 
Guild on the Green (GOTG)  

PSA attending and had a stall at the GOTG event in July for the semester 2 orientation 
week. Overall was quite a lot of postgraduate students who were interested in being 
involved with PSAs future events. 
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27/07/2022 

 
 
 
 
 

 

FINANCES 
 

 
 

 
It can be seen that we are below the YTD expected expenses. This is mostly due to the CAPA 
affiliation fee being charged later this year and the March PSA Connect expenses that are yet 
to be charged to account (due to being a reimbursement). We also received $1,100 in Sundry 
Income as a result of funding received from DPLA for dental student placement grants, as 
previously mentioned. 
 
PSA has been searching for funding for its Research Week event in September and has 
currently found approximately $10k in sponsorships so far.  

 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Max Beard 
Postgraduate Students’ Association President 2022 
psa@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
This month has been busy completing a lot of projects. We are launching our new SOC position, Safe Clubs 
and Events officer this month which is very exciting. We’re also launching our new Major Event Grant, and 
trialling a small event in collaboration with Banana Social. Also many hours has been put into organising 
Club Carnival which is coming next week.  
  

MEETINGS ATTENDED  
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

05.07.22 SOC committee meeting To discuss all matters SOC related. 

06.07.22 Meeting with Womens Department To discuss matters regarding the SCE Officer. 

07.07.22 Events Meeting To discuss Club Carnival. 

11.07.22 SOC Exec meeting To discuss all matters regarding the SOC 
executive 

13.07.22 Banana Social meeting To discuss matters regarding the Banana 
Social Tav Show. 

18.07.22 Club Carnival meeting To discuss all matters Club Carnival. 

18.07.22 Mozeek Promotions Organising activation stall at Club Carnival. 

19.07.22 PSA meeting To discuss alll matters PSA and SOC. 

19.07.22 Meeting with Womens Department To discuss matters regarding the SCE Officer. 

20.07.22 Events Meeting To discuss all matters Club Carnival. 

25.07.22 Mozeek Promotions  Organising activation stall at Club Carnival. 

27.07.22 Meeting with Access reps To discuss SOC providing Access with 
additional funds for an Auslan initiative. 

27.07.22 Guild Leadership unit meeting To discuss with students enquiring about the 
level 2 guild leadership unit they can do if 
they are a president. 

 
 

PROJECT UPDATE 
 

Safe Clubs and Events Officer – In collaboration with the Women’s Department SOC has been working on 
creating a new position on clubs to help implement strategies to combat sexual violence and harassment. 
This position, Safe Clubs and Events Officer (SCE Officer) is launching this month in a trial format. 
 
Major Event Grant – Due to the damage COVID-19 has done to campus culture during sem 1 (covid 
regulations made hosting social events virtually impossible during prime time event hosting season), SOC 
is creating a major event grant to bring major event events back to campus, this is also launching this 
month. 
 
Banana Social -  We are collaborating with Banana Social to bring them back to campus for a tav show, this 
in theory will bring more people to the show, while also costing the guild far less and potentially making us 
a profit. 
 
Club Carnival – Club Carnival is coming up this month, SOC is bringing in some external promotion agencies 
to set up activation stalls in the hope of bringing more students to club carnival. 
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Free gym memberships for Presidents – SOC is making progress on an initiative to give Club Presidents a 
free gym membership for their term. 
 

FINANCES 
 
n/a 
 

ACHIEVEMENTS 
• SCE Officer launching tomorrow 

• Major Event Grant launching tomorrow 

• Banana Social this week 
 

DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
N/A 
 
Regards,  
 
Jak Beard 
109th SOC President 
SOC-president@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
This month was a quite month for our department with holidays underway. I met with UWA Sport, chaired 
the Student Stakeholder Representative Group meetings, inducted two new committee members, and ran 
interfaculty sport as per usual on the first week of semester. 
 

MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 

Date Meeting Purpose 

30/06/22 UWA Sport Met with UWA Sport to discuss logistics 
and future events. Meeting was productive 
as we found some common ground in 
opinions and began planning some new 
events for the upcoming semester 

8/07/22 SSRG Met with the Student Representative 
Stakeholder Group as the Chair of the 
group. Provided a conduit between 
students and UWA Sport to foster the 
creation of new ideas, opinions, and 
changes to the structure and environment 
of sporting at UWA 

20/07/22 New Committee Members Brought in two new committee members 
to fill in the vacancies of the previous 
Events Deputy and Secretary 

27/07/22 Inter-faculty Sport Conducted inter-fac from 12-2pm, 
organised collaborations, BBQ, and music. 
Volleyball womens had a big turn out with 
almost all of the faculty’s present 

 

PROJECT UPDATES 
 
E-sports 

Still under work, but the current plan is to host a FIFA night at EZONE. 
  

Women and non-binary Gym/Sporting events 
We are looking at engaging women and non-binary n campus in sport by making an exclusive event for them. This 
was run last year in collaboration with UWA Sport and was a success. Timeline and dates are still in progress. 
Hoping to add in a Sundowner event at either the beginning or end of the series for a social aspect.  
 
UWA Chess x Sport Dept. 
Completed. 
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FINANCES 
 

 
 
 

ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

- Conducted UWA Chess Association x Sports Department Chess Night  
- Met with other OB’s 
- Conducted Inter-faculty sport successfully 
- Got committee project teams underway 
- Met with UWA Social Sport and conducted our first collaboration 

 
 

DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
 
Warm regards, 
 

 
Joseph Kaddis 
109th Sports Officer 
sports@guild.uwa.edu.au 
joseph.kaddis22@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
This month has been a productive one for the department and has been really beneficial to have the 
semester break to get on top of plans for the coming weeks! I also felt like I made significant progress on 
initiatives and other work. We did have a couple of disappointments this semester with a couple of our 
projects being cancelled. It was also nice to spend some more time with my committee over the last month 
and I feel that we are working quite well together now which is great.   
 
  
MEETINGS ATTENDED  
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  
30/06 Head of Campus Security   Met with Ghanshyam to further discuss how 

to promote security services to students. He 
updated me on the CCTV promotion project 
and we discussed his address to Guild 
Council in the future.  

30/06 Student Assist   Met with Alana to discuss the possibility of 
setting up a new period product dispenser in 
Reid library. The meeting was very positive, 
and Alana was very willing to help us to try 
to organise this. Unfortunately, she did not 
get approval from the organisation in the 
end.  

01/07 SOC President Met with Jak to discuss our progress on 
event program and SCE Officer. This 
meeting was mainly to touch base and make 
sure that we were both on track to launch 
the new SCE role in semester 2.  

02/07 Abortion Rights Protest Protest went very well. I’m hopeful and 
encouraged by the size and strength of this 
ongoing campaign.  

03/07 Women’s Department Planning Day  Great day! I was very happy with this 
planning day, and we were able to set out a 
plan for the coming semester and review 
our work in semester 1. The team was really 
engaged and productive throughout the day 
and it was also good to spend the day 
together.  

10/07 Women’s Department Executive 
Meeting  

This was a quick meeting to hear a few time-
sensitive updates from myself and the 
Events Deputy Officer. Most discussion 
surrounded our Careers Event in Semester 
2.  

13/07 SOC President  Met with Jak again to go over the outline of 
the SCE Officer and again work on the launch 
of the initiative in Semester 2. We finalised 
our needs for student training at this 
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meeting which was then organised with 
HPU.  

13/07 Guild Marketing   Met with Caitlin to discuss creating posters 
for the promotion of security services 
around campus. Caitlin was very helpful and 
keen to work on this with me. We also 
touched on social media posts for when the 
SCE position is launched.  

19/07 Nicole McEwen Met with Nicole to discuss what is coming up 
in the Abortion Rights campaign. We 
discussed how to best promote the petition 
and the rally at parliament on the 29th. Was 
a productive meeting.  

19/07 Pride Officer  Met with Paris to discuss two main projects: 
the representation of gender diverse 
students as well as the guild complaints 
project. We made significant progress on 
both of these projects and set out clear 
action items.  

24/07 Women’s Department Committee Met with some members of my committee 
to organise the Women’s Room and 
brainstorm ides for revamping the space. 
Also created new signage etc.  

26/07 Petition Stall  Ran this petition stall on campus with 
Education Action Network. This stall was to 
promote both the upcoming protest on 
Friday and the petition to be taken to 
parliament.  

26/07 Governance  Met with Rashdina to discuss changes to the 
Women’s Department regulations. I wanted 
to run changes by Rashdina as well as gain 
clarity on the process of having them 
changed (which groups it needs to be 
passed by etc.).  

26/07 Education Council Attended the Education Council meeting. 
Nice to see how the meetings run and hear 
from a few of the student leaders.  

27/07 SOC President  Met with Jak to finalised details of our SCE 
Officer project and how we will concisely 
present it to council and to SOC this week.  

27/07 Equity & Diversity Committee This meeting was postponed from the 
previous week but was nice to meet with 
this group as usual. We are getting into a 
rhythm of discussion each meeting.  

27/07 Women’s Department Committee  First meeting of the semester with the full 
committee. Hasn’t happened at time of 
writing but very keen to get everyone on the 
same page with events and initiatives and 
give a few important updates to my 
committee.  
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PROJECT UPDATE 
 
Malaysia University Project 
I received a disappointing email from the National Malaysia University a week or so ago saying that they 
would have to postpone their visit which was scheduled for September. They have had adjustments in their 
managements and some other changes which have meant that the group aren’t able to come in only a few 
months. They suggested coming in December but I let them know my concerns with this and am awaiting 
a response.  
 
Sexual Misconduct Declaration  
Tony did hear back from Legal and they were open to discussing it (and said that they actually had done in 
the past) but that they had some concerns with equity for all students. Tony seems to think this will be a 
difficult and long process but I have told him I am more than happy to talk to them with a student 
perspective.  
 
Promotion of Security Services  
CCTV promotion material is up in the libraries and Guild Marketing are kindly working on some posters with 
myself and Head of Campus Security. We also have Ghanshyam coming in tonight to talk to everyone about 
security services which is great.  
 
Non-binary representation  
Still working with Paris on this. She decided against forming the advisory student group to facilitate the 
process. We decided that the comments and feedback we have already had from students is sufficient to 
take action. I have created a post to be looked over by Paris, met with Rashdina about the process of 
changing Women’s regulations, and we are discussing importance of this with council tonight (as Women’s 
Dept is not the only group holding events for women students).  
 
Guild Complaints Reporting Process  
Paris and I had a good conversation about this initiative and decided against the process we originally had 
been following. Happy to discuss this further with anyone who is interested. We are planning to hopefully 
make some adjustments to the website on the discrimination page and outline students’ options.  
 
SCE Officer Initiative  
We have completed everything we need to launch the initiative this semester! I have run the initiative by 
Health Promotion Unit, the response person to student disclosures and various committees I sit on. This 
semester will be more like a trial run and then get feedback from SCE Officers at the end of the year.  
 
Abortion Rights Campaign 
I have been really pleased with this campaign and the passion I’ve seen. We are putting all of our focus into 
the big demonstration this Friday at 4pm and the Petition which will be presented to parliament on Friday. 
Thanks to all the work from Nicole on this.  
 
Period product access  
Aidan and I were looking at the possibility of expanding the Share the Dignity project at UWA, but this 
wasn’t possible. I then focussed instead on expanding the Pink Box initiative which although sometimes a 
flawed system, does provide students with access to period products.  
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FINANCES 
 
Screenshot & attach Netsuite (if applicable) 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 

• Expanded the Pink Box Initiative 
• CCTV Promotion put up in libraries  
• Appointed an Access Collective Convenor  
• Revamped the Women’s Room!  

 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 

Insert discussion points here 
 
Regards,  
 
 
 
Chloe Bryant  
109th Guild Council  
Women’s Officer  
womens@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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